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Abstract 
 
Surau is the institutional pillar of education on social structure 
in Minangkabau society. From the beginning, Surau has 
shaped the pattern of learning system in Minangkabau using 
the culture approach. Since the learning system in 
Minangkabau adopted the modern school system, the Surau as 
important educational institution in Minangkabau has started 
to be abandoned and headed to extinction. Now, Surau is only 
used as a place to pray and there is no more learning activity 
and is not an educational institution. 
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Introduction 

 
Surau is an important local institution in Minangkabau 

society. R.A. Kern defines it as a chapel, a small mosque, not 
adapted for Friday services [1]. Surau is not only in 
Minangkabau, Surau is also known in Palembang (South 
Sumatra), North Sumatra (named Suro), Penisular (Malaysia), 
Central and Patani (Southern Tahiland) [1], [2]. Although in 
many respects in these places Surau or Suro have similarities, 
but specifically, the name has a distinction. In Mandahiling, 
Suro is the name used for the mention of a village mosque. In 
all of Malaya include Pattani in Siamese territory, Surau is also 
the name of the village chapel [1]. In Pontianak, West 
Kalimantan, during the Pontianak sultanate, Surau is a place of 
learning and teaching of Islamic religious knowledge [3]. 

In Minangkabau, the term of Surau has been known before 
Islam. Surau in the Minangkabau cultural system belongs to 
the tribe or kaum as a complementary Rumah Gadang (custom 
house) that serves as a meeting place, gathering, meeting and 
bed for boys who have hit puberty and elderly parents [4]–[6]. 

According to Minangkabau custom rules, Surau serves as a 
gathering place for teenagers, unmarried males or widowers. 
Minangkabau custom also specifies that men do not have 
rooms in their parents' homes, therefore they spend the night in 
Surau. This customary provision makes the Surau a very 
important place for Minangkabau young generation dor 
maturation and scientific skills. In addition, Surau also serve as 
a stop over place of male nomads who come from outside the 
nagari. Overall, Surau has a socio-cultural function that is as a 
meeting place for youth, parents and male immigrants and 
interact and socialize [4], [7].  

As a place to gather and socialize, Surau became the center 
of information and contacts about life outside the nagari. The 
flow of information and contact with the outside world took 
place along with the arrival of traveling people leaving the 
nagari and religious teachers and merchants living in Surau 

while staying overnight in the area they visited. The youth who 
are already puberty, sleeping in Surau and sharing stories with 
those who come or return from the rantau [8]. After the entry 
of Islam into Minangkabau, Surau function is no different and 
does not change, bowever it increases as a place to learn 
religion. Its function is increasingly important and not only as a 
place where every child and adolescent gain basic religious 
knowledge, but later develops into a complete Islamic 
educational institution. Thus, Surau in addition to having 
customary functions, it also has a religious function, namely as 
an Islamic educational institution [4], [7]. 

The function of Surau is also important as an educational 
institution along with the Islamic education ministry in 
Minangkabau. In the early days of the arrival of Islam, the 
Minangkabau youths were required to study customs as well as 
to emphasize the study of religious knowledge. This demand 
then encouraged every people to establish Surau as an 
educational institution for youth in the nagari. So then Surau in 
Minangkabau became the center of education and culture [5], 
[9]. However, since the development of modern 
European-style education in the colonial era and the 
modernization of education in the mid-20th century, the 
function of Surau as an important educational institution in 
Minangkabau had a shifted. Now, in some villages Surau even 
no longer work and even been closed even though the physical 
building is still there. 
 

Method 
 

This article was written based on qualitative research 
conducted in nagari in Minangakabau. The process of data 
collection is done through observation, direct involvement, 
interviews and document studies. The involvement of authors 
in Suriau activity becomes an important note in writing this 
article. Field data obtained from over all data collection 
process is sorted and categorized in accordance with the needs 
of article writing. The article is written descriptively by 
emphasizing the narrative plot that describes Siurau as an 
important educational institution in Minangkabau, its 
transformation into an educational institution and its extinction 
process as a socio-religious institution. 

 
Surau as an Educational Institution 

 
Minangkabau culture encourages its people to love 

education and science. Since childhood, Minangkabau youth 
have been required to seek knowledge through various 
learning media. This is even implied in the custom proverb, 
which is "alam takambang jadi guru” (all of medium is 
learning resources). That is, Minangkabau society does not 
limit itself to learning through any media. In fact, many of the 


